
MINUTES OF THE ISLE OF PALMS 
PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 

July 11, 2018 
 

The Isle of Palms Planning Commission met in the City Hall conference room, 1207 
Palm Boulevard on July 11, 2018 at 4:30 p.m.  Members attending included Ron 
Denton, Vince DiGangi, Richard Ferencz, Phillip Pounds, and Lisa Safford; the Director 
of Planning Douglas Kerr was present as well.  Lewis Gregory and Bill Mills were 
absent.  Mr. Ferencz acknowledged that the press had been notified of the meeting and 
the agenda for the meeting was posted in City Hall and the Building Department to 
comply with the Freedom of Information Act.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS   
 
Mr. Dan Kubek, 100 block of Carolina Boulevard, explained that his neighborhood has 
made some progress with SCDOT and they have been cleaning the ditches and 
drainage boxes, but the check valve continues to not operate properly and allows tidal 
water into the system at each high tide.  He stated that they needed to close the loop 
with Kevin Mitchell with SCDOT and see what their long-term resolution to that situation 
is going to be. 
 
The Commission thanked Mr. Kubek for the update. 
 
DISCUSSION OF MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING REGARDING FUTURE 
SEWER EXPANSION 
 
Mr. Ferencz stated that for the sake of not keeping City Administrator Emerita Tucker at 
the meeting too long, he would like to reorder the agenda to discuss the proposed 
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) at this point.  A motion was made, seconded 
and unanimously approved to reorder the agenda. 
 
Ms. Tucker thanked the Commission for the opportunity to talk about this project and 
she explained that since the Planning Commission had been the key group in working 
on the issues associated with expanding the sewer system, she wanted to use the 
group to assist in developing an MOU for the City to enter into with the Isle of Palms 
Water and Sewer Commission (IOPWSC) regarding how the two should proceed with 
expanding the sewage infrastructure to all properties in the City.  She asked as a 
starting point if the members agreed with the stated overall goal of the MOU that she 
had distributed. 
 
Mr. DiGangi stated that he thought the stated overall goal captures the important 
elements of what he thought the MOU should include. 
 
Mr. Pounds asked if Ms. Tucker or the group thought that the MOU should encompass 
more than just expanding the infrastructure. 
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Ms. Tucker answered that she thought the MOU would establish the framework for a 
better operating relationship between the City and the IOPWSC and she felt like this 
has already started to occur with the two groups entering into a much more narrow 
MOU regarding the master planning work underway with Thomas and Hutton. 
 
Mr. Pounds explained that he thought broad-based language about collaborating on 
projects and sharing information, including bidding documents and mapping, should be 
included in the MOU. 
 
Ms. Tucker answered that she agreed and that this type of language was inserted into 
the initial masterplan update MOU regarding the final product being shared between the 
two groups. 
 
Mr. Safford explained that she was concerned about the funding of the project and she 
knew that there was a large number of residents that are on fixed incomes and the 
prospect of a mandatory tie into a new sewer system has always been a fear of these 
families.  She stated that she was hopeful that some grant funding would be discovered 
that could help and she thought that language referencing this concern and how to 
address the concern could be incorporated into the MOU. 
 
Ms. Tucker responded that she agreed and that part of the work she would be doing 
would include looking into various funding sources.  She added that the IOPWSC was 
very encouraged to be awarded grant funding to help offset some of the expense 
associated with expanding the wastewater system at Forest Trail.  She added that some 
pockets of the island may be able to be carved out and targeted with grant funding, as 
there are some areas of the island that have residents that are not as wealthy as others. 
 
Mr. Ferencz explained that he was hopeful that if there were opportunities to address 
other concerns as this project unfolded, like adding fire hydrants in areas not currently 
covered, that this work would also be approached with the same level of cooperation as 
the sewer expansion project. 
 
He also explained that he felt like the IOPWSC had concerns about supplying 
information such as the locations of sewer lines, or the cost of projects, or mapping in 
general, and he was hopeful that the MOU could establish that the two groups would 
freely exchange information both ways and support each other as necessary.  He stated 
that the IOPWSC is a wealth of information and it is unfortunate to not be able to access 
the information. 
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Mr. DiGangi stated that he knew that the expansion of the sewer system will ultimately 
come up against funding challenges, as it will be an expensive endeavor, and he stated 
that it may be that there needs to be an understanding that if the City financially  
 
 
 
contributes to the effort that there would need to be some offsetting gain to the City, 
either financial or otherwise.  Otherwise, he felt like it would be challenging for the City 
to agree to participating financially. 
 
Mr. Pounds explained that he could see the need for an arbitration mechanism to be 
developed and included in the MOU.  He said that presumably some issue would arise 
that needed to be refereed over ownership or responsibilities and it would be good from 
the onset to have an agreed upon method to resolve disputes. 
 
Mr. Kerr explained that as he understood how the most recent public meetings 
unfolded, the two groups would work towards updating the masterplan and the 
associated budget and then the next move might be hiring a rate consultant to help 
determine what funding options were available.  He explained that he thought at that 
point there would need to be intense study of how to proceed and he would hope that 
the Planning Commission would be given the opportunity to study the information 
provided and see if there are alternatives that are different from what the Planning 
Commission has already recommended. 
 
Mr. Ferencz added that he thought that the MOU should include language indicating 
that there would be regular meetings on the issue with full representation of all the 
groups involved. 
 
Ms. Tucker thanked the group for the feedback and indicated that if it was ok with the 
Commission, she would like to return to the group with an outline of the MOU at the next 
meeting.  The group agreed that this would be good. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   
 
Mr. Ferencz explained that the next item on the agenda was the approval of the June 
13, 2018 minutes and he made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted and Mr. 
Pounds seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous in favor of the motion. 
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DISCUSSION OF STORMWATER REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS DRAFT   
 
Mr. Kerr explained that since their last regular meeting, he had modified the draft 
request for proposals (RFP) to include the comments made at the last meeting.  He 
stated that the RFP included the design, permitting, surveying and construction 
oversight for a comprehensive redesign of the drainage outfalls at 30th Avenue, 3605 
Waterway Boulevard and 41st Avenue.   
 
He explained that additionally he attended the City Council meeting to share the RFP 
and get feedback from the Council regarding the direction the group was heading.  He 
stated that the feedback from City Council was positive and they seemed to be in 
agreement with the approach being suggested in the RFP. 
 
The group discussed the draft RFP and Mr. Pounds stated that he thought the new 
language stating that the chosen firm would provide a list of key performance indicators 
should be itemized as a separate task in the scope of work.  Mr. Kerr answered that he 
thought this work would be done as part of analyzing the proposed design alternatives 
and therefore was related to that task.  The group agreed that this would be a task on its 
own of providing performance indicators for the chosen design and Mr. Kerr agreed that 
he would break it out into a standalone task.   
 
The group discussed the timing of the project and Mr. Kerr explained that he could 
release the RFP in the coming weeks, which he did not believe would provide enough 
time to have proposals back in time for the August Planning Commission meeting, 
therefore he suggested making the September Planning Commission meeting a target 
date for having the proposals submitted.  The group agreed. 
 
Mr. Kerr indicated that he would work towards this and keep the Commission members 
posted of progress. He added that he would forward and link and time stamp of the 
Council meeting where they discussed the outfall RFP. 
 
MISCELLANEOS BUSINESS  
 
Mr. Kerr indicated that he would be out of town on the date of the next meeting and 
asked if the group could meet one week later on August 15th.  The group indicated that 
they could, so they agreed to shift back the August meeting. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
With there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:55 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted, Richard Ferencz, Chairman 


